
Dunham’s Bay Fish and Game Club Inc. 
Minutes of General Membership Meeting         
September 11th , 2024 

The September 2024 General Membership Meeting of the Dunham’s Bay Fish and Game Club 
was held at 7:00pm on August ,2024  

 Vice President Scott Rager                                                                     Directors: 
                                                                                                                 Pat Beland 
	 Dennis Dempsey 
Secretary Lee Garrand                                                                             Bob Benway 
                                                                                                                 Chuck Lauber   
                                                                                                                 Don Kramer 
                                                                                                                 Melissa Stark 
	                                     	  
Members /Officers/Directors Attended the Meeting In Person and Via Zoom 22 

Vice President Scott Rager opened the Meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Minutes from the previous Meeting were read and approved. 1st-Dan L, 2nd Mike H. Voted 
Unanimous 
                     
Treasurers Report checkbook balance to be $65619.12.  Credit/Debit Card Balance $3648.30 
CD Balance $78000 +.  Read and approved. Dan L 1st, Mike H. 2nd.Voted Unanimous 

 Membership 
Bob Benway stated we had 633 members with  

Buildings and Grounds Don Kramer stated he had turned in brass from the range totalling $627 
and $122.09 from the soda fund. Pat Beland stated he was awaiting 2 bids still for the out door 
storage building. 
                                                                               
 Archery Pat B stated that we had had a strange year with the heat. Still getting the message out 
that we have a 3D Range. Pat stated that we needed events to get more members and non-
members familiar with the range. Last Day for 3d Archery Sunday September 29th. 

Clays David Smith and Shane Weaver stated machine would be here tomorrow. The 5 stations 
were discussed. 

She Shooters – Melissa S stated She Shooters had attended the last Clays Event. 



Conservation Council/ Legislation Dan Ladd stated he was getting ready for the September 
28th Conservation Day at Dunhams Bay F&G. Event was geared toward New Hunters and 
Outdoors with Map and Compass Reading, Archery, Flycasting and Muzzleloading. Dan Stated 
Matt Simpson had attended the last Meeting and that Bear Season was opening soon as well as 
Archery in the Northern Zone. 

Events Dennis Dempsey reminded the Club of the upcoming Deer Shoot October 6th from 
8:30-1pm. Deer Targets at various Distances with 20 Shots at 10 Targets. $5 Fee. A Zombie 
Muzzleloader Shoot was also Slated for the 19th of October from 1-3pm. Club Orientation stated 
for this Saturday. 

Old/New Business Range Hours would Change October 1st. Dan Ladd asked the Club for their 
interest in a Safe Boating Class 8HR Class. Bill Cole discussed dates for NRA Classes, Shane 
Weaver suggested a sign at the Steel Pistol Targets reading “Pistol Cartridges Only” Pat Beland 
suggested repurposing the “Combat Pistol Range” with retrieving Targets as Jeff B had installed 
near the 25yard Rifle Range. 

Nominating Committee Nominees were asked in Club Email to send in their nominations. 
Results as follows:  Bill Cole, Frank Snyder, Dennis Dempsey and Mike Henderer expressed 
Interest in running for Board of Directors. Leslie Richard expressed her interest in the Secretary 
Position. 

Motion to adjourn, Meeting adjourned 8:05pm- Bob T.1st,  John B. 2nd 
 Voted unanimous.  

.  




